
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

March 18th, 2020 

Public Notice: Coronavirus COVID-19 

Following the recommendations of Manitoba Emergency Measures 
Organization and Manitoba Public Health officials, regarding social 
distancing, the Rural Municipality of Piney will be closing the office 
to public walk-in traffic starting Friday, March 20

th
, 2020 and will be 

accepting visits by appointment only. If you need to visit the office 
in person, you must do so by calling ahead to arrange your 
appointment. We strongly encourage people needing assistance to 
avoid coming directly to the office, but to contact us by phone or 
email, to help prevent the spread of COVID-19. 

We will continue posting updates on Facebook as they become 
available. 

If you need to pay an invoice or an overdue tax bill, payments can 
be made online through your bank (Caisse or Credit Union), over 
the phone by credit card or by cheque in our drop box, receipts will 
be mailed. 

The municipality will continue to communicate with the public 
through our Facebook page, website, newsletters, phone, fax and 
e-mail.  

Phone: 204-437-2284 / 204-437-2060 
Fax: 204-437-2556 

Email: office@rmofpiney.mb.ca 

 
Thank you, 

RM of Piney 
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